
SEPTA Meeting Minutes for May 6, 2024 
Minutes written by Recording Secretary Holly Kennedy 
 

• Meeting called to order at 7:08pm by Lauren Kircher 

• Pledge of Allegiance 

• Quorum present 14 participants 
 
Minutes 
• Approval of March minutes 
• Holly Kennedy asks for a motion to approve the minutes from the March meeting. Member 

Lauren Kircher seconds the motion. The minutes are approved and will be filed as written. 
 
 
Third VP Report (Fundraising) - Cheryl Denecke absent (report by Lauren Kircher) 
• Sold over $11,000 Miss Chocolate Sale $4,000 profit 
• Graduation Grams will start next week 
 
Scholarships- Lauren Kircher reports we have 10 SEPTA scholarship winners from the high 
schools. Each winner will receive $500. 
 
 
First VP Report (Membership) - Allison Tierney 
• We are up to 338 members 
• Teacher and staff membership raffle just wrapped up. Winner was Kathy Castiglioa. 
• 64 members more than we had last year 
 
Nominating Committee- 
• Allison Tierney (chairperson), announced Slate for the 2024-2025 school year and conducts 

voice vote for these nominees. Hearing no further nominations for these positions they are 
closed and the following nominees are elected to their positions for the 2024-25 school year 
SEPTA Executive Board. 

• *Cheryl Denecke was previously nominated for the role of third VP but decided to step down 
from this nomination. 

 
• Co-presidents - Justine Bruno & Diana Murgoci 
• First VP - Lisa Glynn 
• Second VP- Allison Tierney 
• Third VP - Allison Raffetto 
• Treasurer - Amy Hoffmann 
• Secretary - Holly Kennedy 
• Past Presidents - Lauren Kircher 

 
Treasurer Report - Justine Bruno 
• Opening balance $17,209, Income $101.64, Expenses $24 givebacks, $280 council, & $55 

honorary life. Closing balance $17,613 



 
Old Business & New Business 
Lauren Kircher asks if there is any old or new business. 
None to report 
 
Budget Presentation 
Mr. Fabiano and Mr. Winch present the budget presentation 
 
Director of Special Education Report - Dr. Farber 
• Congratulations to Mr. Cody Lapp for being honored as the SEPTA Honorary Life recipient 
• IEP meetings have been wrapping up and paperwork is being processed to be sent home to 

families 
• Levittown extended school year program for those that have been recommend through the 

CSE 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:43pm 
 
 


